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ALTON - The Illinois State Fire Marshal's Office along with the Alton Fire Department 
continues to investigate a suspicious fire at 608 Brookside Ave. in Alton from early 
Sunday morning.

Alton Fire Department Deputy Chief Brad Sweetman said: "The house was vacant at the 
time of the fire and the fire is suspicious at this time."

The call came into Alton dispatch at 5:50 a.m. Sunday of a fully involved structure fire 
in the 600 block of Brookside Ave. Alton Fire Department called for a Box Alarm at 
which time East Alton Fire Department responded to the scene. No injuries were 
reported.


